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St. Louis Counry Council Resolution 4869

Dear Chairman Davis:

We, the undersigned members o£the St. Louis County Council, are writing to you

regarding a resolution passed by the County Council on October 4, 2005 . ResolutionNo. 4t

was passed by the County Council as a result ofconcerns expressed regarding the alleged ra,

ofLaclede Cras to perform safety inspections oftne interior ofresidences after performing re e ;s

to outdoor musters. During the weekly caucus held bythe County Council on October 4, con

was expressed by the sponsor of the resolution that inspections ofthe pilot lights inside ?wmt

were not performed in certain situations- The discussion at the Council caucus centered oa tl

continued need for safety inspections of the pilot ho at the time repairs or replacement,' art

made to outdoor gas meters . 'rhere was consensus Leached at our caucus Lhar inspections sho,
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be performed by Laclede Gas, and that Laclede Gas should rantinue ro reignite the pilot ght

after any such repair or replacement . This wasthe basis for ourvote in support ofRewh t inn

No. 4569 . Itwas our desire to let the Public Service Commission know ofour belief that odoor

safety inspections should be performed any time a repair or replacement is made to a gas : after.

In the October 13, 2005 assoe ofthe St . Loul&Southern Illinois Labor Mbuns, an risle

appeared which suggests that the County Council Resolution passed on October 4, 2005 n u

intended to urge the Public Service Commission to reject an attempt by Laclede Gas to ref.a-e

manual meter readings with an automated meter reading program.The Labor Tribune art : i

casts our vote and the passage ofResolution 4869 ina much different light than was preset ::x:d at

the County Council caucus . In fact, thae was uo discussion at the County Council caucus

ede

Following the publication of the Labor Tribune article, we undertook to become me e

fully informed of the issues presently pending before the public Service Commission in r&iion

to Laclede Gas. We have learned that Laclede Gas has filed a"Verified Application for

Variance" in connection with its efforts to propose to implement an automated meter readin

program It is important for the members ofthe Public Service Commission to understand c ._

votes on Resolution 4869 bad absolutely nothing to do with Laclede Gas' proposed automat

meter reading program, or it's Verified Application for Variance . Each ofus unequivocally

refutes any ouch characterization ofthe Resolution passed by the County Council on Octobe;

2005 .
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The County Council has scven members. Without our votes, AResohuion 4869 wo ild not

have passed We feel that it is imperative to inform the Public Service Commission ofthr

circumstances behind the passage ofResolution 4869, end to correct anymisconceptions Ilat

mayhave resulted from thepassage ofsaid Resohrtion. While we agreed with the sponsor ofthe

Resolution that safety inspections should be performed in households, it is inappropriate a :d

inaccurate to characterize those concerns as opposition to Laclede Gas' proposal to impler,e ;at an

automated meter reading program.

Tbank you for talcmg the time to consider these comments .

very truly Yours,

John
"L,1 y
St . Louis County Council

Kurt S. OdanwWd, Vice-Cbairman, St . IAauia Cotmty COnneil
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